
 

Staffordshire Health and Wellbeing Board – 08 January 2020 
 

Families Strategic Partnership Annual Report 2018/19 
 
Recommendations 
 
The Board is asked to: 
 
a. Endorse the Families Strategic Partnership (FSP) Annual Report 2018/19 and 

acknowledge the contributions to deliver the Health and Wellbeing Board 
(H&WBB) Strategy. 
 

b. Agree that the FSP will not produce an annual report for 2019/20 and instead 
produce a revised FSP strategy and governance structure for the H&WBB to 
review in Summer 2020. 

 

Background 
 
1. To monitor progress to deliver the Staffordshire’s Children, Young People and 

Families Strategy (www.staffordshire.gov.uk/fsp), the Families Strategic 
Partnership (FSP) has produced its second Annual Report (see Appendix 1). 
 

2. The Annual Report details activities that the FSP has been involved in during 
2018/19 as well as providing a high level overview of key activities it will undertake 
in 2019/20. 
 

3. All partners within the Families Strategic Partnership (particularly sub-group leads) 
have contributed to the development of the Annual Report, including: Staffordshire 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner, Staffordshire Police, Staffordshire 
County Council, Staffordshire Fire and Rescue Services, Staffordshire Council of 
Voluntary Youth Services (SCVYS). 
 

4. In 2019/20, the FSP has expanded to include the Special Educational Needs and 
Disability (SEND) partnership and Education Strategy forum. In addition, the FSP 
has requested for the Children and Young People’s JSNA to be updated so that 
the partnership can continue to be intelligence led. Partners have agreed that the 
timing is right to review the FSP infrastructure to ensure that it is fit for the future 
and is focusing on the right deliverables to improve outcomes for children, young 
people and families in Staffordshire. 
 

5. Following the completion of the JSNA, the FSP will hold workshops to review the 
existing arrangements and actions will take place to: 

 
a. Update the FSP Strategy and revise its priorities and work programme 
b. Review the governance arrangements and make any necessary changes to 

improve it. 
 



 
 
6. In place of the 2019/20 annual report, the revised FSP strategy and governance 

structure will be shared with the H&WBB in Summer 2020 for consideration and 
approval. 

 

List of Background Documents/Appendices:  
 
Appendix 1: Families Strategic Partnership Annual Report 2018/19 
 

Contact Details 
 
Board Sponsor: Helen Riley, Chair of the Families Strategic Partnership Board 

(FSPB) and Deputy Chief Executive and Director for Families and 
Communities, Staffordshire County Council 

 
Report Author:  Kate Sharratt, Head of Intelligence, Improvement and 

Development, Staffordshire County Council 
Telephone No: 01785 895974 
Email Address: katherine.sharratt@staffordshire.gov.uk  
 
Partners in the Families Strategic Partnership Board and Families Partnership 
Executive Group have contributed to the development of the Annual Report. 
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